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Fire Chiefs Report to the Board

03 Jun 22 

Call-outs
· Since last SPID report on 06 May 22 there has been one (1) fire alarm call-out

Practices
· Nothing new to report

Purchasing
· Minor Purchases only

New Items for Info/Discussion
· Update on BC OFC ‘Structure Firefighters Competency & Training Playbook’
· Training for the new members on the Dept continues
· In discussion with FUS to confirm Fire Protection Rating
· Ensuring that water system upgrades have been updated in their rating system 
· Will confirm with representatives next week at the FCABC Trade Show
· SPVFFA once again completed their community chipping program 
· In discussion with BC FireSmart as to why Improvement Districts do not have access to funding stream
· Fire Chief attending the FCABC Annual Trade Show/Conference & Education Summit in Victoria 05-09 Jun 22
· Residents at end of Victor Lane have raised concerns on the state of the turn-about area
· Mud issues could probably be addressed with one load of road crush
· Deep Bay FD officially opening their new hall on Sat, 11 Jun 22 at 11:30
· Open house from 11-3 pm
· Mutual Aid agreements between SPVFD, Fanny Fay FD & Deep Bay FD due for renewal
· Continue to wait for final draft IOT review 
· Mutual Aid continues to be covered by monthly extension clause
· CVEP/NEPP Update
· Dyke Road emergency egress route has deteriorated to the point that in the event of an emergency vehicle traffic would not be safely possible 
· Emergency Evacuation plan will be updated to reflect either pedestrian, bike, ATV or UTV usage only
· Will generate a letter to ‘Natures Conservancy’ on lane clearance responsibilities
· EMBC/CVEP is officially re-instating the NEPP program for all of BC
· NEPP/FD networking event to be held on 29 Jun 5:00 pm at CVRD offices
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